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Lincolnshire and Rutland Public Service Compact

Minutes of Steering Group meeting – 6th December 2018

Lincs County Council Offices: Myle Cross - Lincoln
Present 
	Rachel
	Aylmer
	Childrens Links

	Paul
	Collins
	Boston College (Chair)

	Sue
	Day
	Aim Awards

	Ian
	Dickinson
	First College

	Chris
	Donkin
	Greater Lincs PS Compact

	Janet 
	Farr 
	CLIP

	Claire
	Flavell
	United Lincs Hospitals NHS Trust

	Sue
	Fletcher
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Clare
	Hughes
	Greater Lincolnshire LEP

	Mike
	Johnson
	LAGAT

	Sharon
	Jolly
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Emma
	Owen
	New College Stamford

	Jenny 
	Riordan
	Grantham College

	Samantha
	Tate
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Julie
	Wilkins 
	Lincolnshire Police

	Debbie
	Yeates
	Lincolnshire Fire & Rescue


Apologies
	Claire
	Burroughs
	City of Lincoln Council

	Tracie
	Charles
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Abigail
	Clayson
	Lincs Comm Health Services

	Christine
	Cooper
	North Kesteven District Council

	Lewis
	Ducket
	Compass Point

	Katie
	Easey
	CLIP

	Angela
	Gill 
	The Open University

	Kay
	Gilman 
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Natalie
	Holbrook
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Janet
	Hutchinson
	Complete Careers

	Gail
	Jackson
	Community Lincs

	Penny
	Lee
	Serco

	Rachael
	Luke
	Compass Point

	Rachel
	May
	Bishop Grosseteste University

	Pauline
	Mould 
	Grantham College

	Eleanor
	Ramsey
	University of Lincoln

	Lara
	Steptoe
	Grantham College

	Mark
	Stow
	University of Lincoln

	Tracey
	Taylor
	Priory City of Lincoln Academy

	Paul
	Ward
	New College Stamford


1 – Welcomes and apologies for absence

Apologies were noted as above. 
2  and 3 - Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. It was noted that all actions had either been overtaken or were likely to be dealt with as issues that would be discussed when addressing the agenda items. Two SG members noted a couple of typos. The spelling of Clare (as in Clare Hughes) was incorrect and CLIP are simply CLIP and not CLIP learning. Chris Donkin agreed to correct these and upload the amended version to the document repository on the Compact web site. 
4 – Issues from the Action Plan to be updated
Topics that from the action plan that were to be updated at this meeting were as follows:
· Working with the GLLEP (Clare Hughes)

· Sharing knowledge of Apprenticeship developments (Mike Johnson)
· Sharing good Practice by staging events (Chris Donkin)

Working with the GLLEP
The Chair was pleased to welcome Clare Hughes from the GLLEP to the meeting and Clare gave a verbal update of GLLEP activity as it affects the public service sector.
Clare explained that in terms of setting the strategic vision for the GLLEP the emphasis had become based on answering the question ‘what can we do to be where we want to be in 2050?’. In addressing this question the GLLEP has identified six themes and they were described as follows:
· Agri-food future proofing

· Rural test bed for water and energy technologies

· Ports and Logistics

· New solutions to support people to live longer (health and care)

· Developing the visitor economy

· Preparing people and businesses to make sure Greater Lincs is ready for the digital age

It was noted that the public service sector is well placed to contribute to many of these themes. It was also noted that within the GLLEP’s Employment and Skills Board that Compact SG member Ian Dickinson was a member of the Board and this could facilitate an ongoing two way dialogue between the GLLEP and the Compact.

Clare discussed the potential impact of Brexit and it was noted that tis was a time of great uncertainty. Clare reassured SG members that initiatives previously funded by ESF would continue to attract financial support – probably through a new ‘Prosperity Fund’. As things develop updates will be available on the GLLEP web site.
Clare concluded her report by informing the SG that the new ‘Careers and Enterprise Company’ is now established and soon Lincolnshire will have a team of local Enterprise Advisers. This could be of use to the Compact in promoting PS careers to school pupils and it was agreed to keep a weather eye on developments.

The Chair thanked Clare for her report.
Apprentices Community of Practice Report
Chris Donkin reported that to support an increase in the number of Apprentices working in the public sector in Lincolnshire the Steering Group had promoted the formation of a working group. This group was formed in March and has since been re-badged as a ‘Community of Practice’ (CoP). The CoP had met once (in November) since the last meeting and a report on their activities was provided by Mike Johnson.
Mike reported that the update on national Apprenticeships was well received and extremely valuable. Mike noted that the CoP received two key updates / dissemination of good practice. An input on ‘issues relating to 10% of Apprenticeship provision being passed down the delivery chain’ was presented by Wendy Poole of Boston College.  A further review of practice to plan and document the 20% off the job role was presented by Pauline Mould of Grantham College. The materials used by Wendy and Pauline to disseminate good practice have been uploaded to the Compact web site and are available via the ‘minutes’ section on the Lincs page.  
The CoP meeting had also considered the preparations for the Apprentice of the Year Awards and Mike reported that at the time of the CoP meeting arrangements for this were in hand. A full review of the event (which has now taken place) will be considered under item 6 on this agenda.
To support his report Mike referred Steering Group members to the minutes of the recent CoP meeting and that paper is attached to these minutes.

Good Practice Events
Chris Donkin reported that the Compact had fulfilled its obligation to deliver 4 good practice events in 2018. These were as follows:
· Apprenticeships: Where are we now? (Feb)

· Attraction Strategies (May)

· Working with Academia (Aug)

· Celebrating 2018 and Planning for 2019 (Nov)

Chris reported that all materials / presentations from these events are available for download from the Compact web site and that a full review of the Celebrating 2018 and Planning for 2019 would be conducted under agenda item 6.
FINAL NOTE from agenda item 4:  The updates described above have been used to update the Compact Action Plan for 2018 and the updated (signed off for 2018) Plan is attached to these minutes
5  – Support funding for the Compact – How the Compact has been operating as a self sustaining operation
Chris Donkin reminded the meeting that the Compact have developed a hybrid funding model that involved (i) subscriptions from member organisations; (ii) sponsorship of events and (iii) delegate fees from events. 
Chris distributed a spread-sheet detailing the latest position and this sheet is attached to these minutes. The sheet shows that the Compact has 35 member organisations and that enough funding has been pledged from subscriptions, delegate fees and sponsorship to pay for facilitation support beyond the end of 2018. This healthy position is unprecedented since the Compact became self funding in April 2010.  
It was noted that significant costs had been incurred in staging the Apprenticeship Awards event and that if sponsorship had not been secured then the Compact would have reported a loss for 2018. It was agreed that we can not rely on sponsorship for next year’s event and that a review of the subscription fees should be conducted to ensure that the finances remain buoyant and that the Compact continues to self-sustain. Chris Donkin, Paul Collins and Ian Dickinson volunteered to undertake a review via email and agree the new pricing structure before the ‘invites to subscribe’ go out in early January. The meeting suggested that in their deliberations Chris, Ian and Paul should consider a £25 across the board (i.e. all categories) increase and also a new ‘micro membership’ fee of £100 for orgs with 4 staff or less. 
ACTION

Chris Donkin, Paul Collins and Ian Dickinson to undertake a review via email and agree the new pricing structure for subscriptions in 2019 on behalf of the Steering Group
6  – Review of the good practice event ‘Celebrating 2018 and Planning for 2019’
The summary of the delegate evaluations were provided to meeting attendees and are attached to these minutes. It was noted that the scores show that the event was very well received by delegates and that they found it uplifting and inspiring. Chris Donkin presented his personal evaluation of the event and this paper also is attached to these minutes. The recommendation in that paper that the Awards event should become an annual event was endorsed and the comment that more facilitation resource needed to be dedicated to the Awards event was recognised. It was agreed that this additional resource could be provided by member orgs and that (for example) LCC Comms Dept could prepare the press release. It was agreed that a task and finish group should be established next summer to help the Compact facilitator roll out the preparations.

Notes from the discussions for the planning session at the event were made available at the meeting and they are attached to these minutes. Also attached is a first draft / aunt sally Action Plan for 2019 and it was agreed this needed more work. Volunteers were sought to work via email on each section of the plan to help produce a final version by the end of December with amendments and re-drafting coordinated by Chris Donkin. The following members volunteered for the following sections / groups:
Working with the GLLEP virtual working group
Clare Hughes

Paul Collins

Ian Dickinson

Chris Donkin

Supporting Apprenticeships in the Public Service sector in Lincs virtual working group

Mike Johnson

Pauline Mould

Paul Ward

Claire Flavell

Natalie Holbrook

Chris Donkin

Sharing Good Practice virtual working group

Paul Collins

Rachel Aylmer

Chris Donkin

Promoting PS Careers (working with schools) virtual working group

Tracey Taylor

Janet Hutchinson

Claire Flavell

Chris Donkin

Collaborative working to address workforce development issues virtual working group

Julie Wilkins

Jenny Riordan

Claire Flavell

Janet Farr

Debbie Yeates

Chris Donkin

Working with the unions virtual working group

Gavin McCann

Claire Flavell

Chris Donkin

Working with the third sector virtual working group

Rachel Aylmer

Chris Donkin

Review of the finances and subscription arrangements

Paul Collins

Ian Dickinson

Chris Donkin
ACTION

A final version of the Action Plan to be produced by the end of December with amendments and re-drafting coordinated by Chris Donkin. Final version to be signed off by Paul Collins. The final version to be attached to the invite to subscribe email to be sent out in January 2019.
7  – Widening membership
It was noted that this would be covered by two of the email working groups shown on page 4 (see also draft action plan for 2019)
8 – Emerging Action Plan for 2019
See discussion under agenda item 6 in these minutes
9 – Any Other Business 

Claire Flavell reported that the NHS organisations in Lincolnshire were staging a major schools liaison event at the Engine Shed on the University of Lincoln on Monday the 5th December and that all Steering Group members were welcome to drop in
10 - Date and time of next meeting

It was agreed that the March 2019 meeting will take place on the 26th March at 10.00 am at the offices of Lincolnshire Partnership Trust (Training Centre) in Sleaford.
www.empscompacts.org.uk
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